
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

TO: Mayor and City Council of the City of Dacula 

FROM: Brittni Nix, City Administrator 

DATE: May 30, 2025 

SUBJECT: Amendments to health and safety regulations  

  

 

The Gwinnett County Health Department habitually reviews Gwinnett municipality 

ordinances to ensure alignment with current state and county public health regulations. 

They have requested certain language within our ordinances to accomplish the following:  

- Designate the Gwinnett County Health Department as the official enforcement 

authority across all applicable sections to ensure clarity and enforceability. 

- Update all health ordinances to reference current Georgia DPH rules (511 series) 

and the most recent Gwinnett County Board of Health standards. 

- Include automatic adoption language (e.g., “as now or hereafter amended”) for 

long-term consistency. 

 

Staff recommends approving the proposed ordinance amendments to be consistent with 

state and county regulations effective immediately.  

 

MEMO 
 


